
Meeting of: COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Date/Time: Tuesday, February 10, 2015 @ 7:00 P.M.

Location: Council Chambers at the Public Safety Building (2nd floor)
321 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members: Michael Engelberger, Sid Boersma, Ron Christianson, Eric Hohol, Greg Jenson,
Paul Lawrence, Tom Majewski, Tom Selsor, Tricia Suess, Tim Swadley, Sonny
Swangstu, Pat O’Connor

ATTENTION COUNCIL MEMBERS: EIGHT (8) MEMBERS NEEDED FOR A QUORUM. The
Council may only conduct business when a quorum is present. If you are unable to attend the meeting, please
notify the City Clerk’s office via telephone (608)873-6677 or via email lkropf@ci.stoughton.wi.us

CALL TO ORDER

1. Roll Call, Communications, and Presentations:

 Kettle Park West Update

2. Minutes and Reports:

 Minutes: Finance Committee (1/13/2015), Community Affairs and Council Policy
Committee (1/6/2015), Joint Meeting of the Planning Commission and Business Park
North Committee (1/12/2015), Planning Commission (1/12/2015), and Public Safety
Committee (11/19/2014)

3. Public Comment Period: (*Please note: Comments must be regarding an item on tonight’s agenda)

CONSENT AGENDA

4. Approval of Council minutes of: January 27, 2015

5. R-21-2015: Confirming the Mayor’s Committee Appointment to the Commission on
Aging.

OLD BUSINESS

NONE

OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin, will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date and at the time and location given below.



NEW BUSINESS

6. R-18-2015: Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the request to
move the Park Street Project from the year 2015 and place in the year 2016 and allow the
funds of $104,500.00 to be utilized towards the Washington & Fifth Street Project.
(Finance Committee recommends approval 4-0)

7. R-22-2015: Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve a Temporary
Class “B”/Class “B” Retailer’s License to Stoughton Chamber of Commerce. (Public
Safety recommends approval 3-0)

8. R-23-2015: Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve a Special
Event License for the Chamber of Commerce Syttende Mai Celebration (Public Safety
recommends approval 3-0)

9. ADJOURNMENT

Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate
aids and services. For information or to request such assistance, please call the City Hall at (608) 873-6677.

By: Mayor Donna Olson, Council President Michael Engelberger
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NEW BUSINESS 


 


6. R-18-2015: Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the request to 


 move the Park Street Project from the year 2015 and place in the year 2016 and allow the 


 funds of $104,500.00 to be utilized towards the Washington & Fifth Street Project. 
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7. R-22-2015: Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve a Temporary 


 Class “B”/Class “B” Retailer’s License to Stoughton Chamber of Commerce. (Public 


 Safety recommends approval 3-0) 
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Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate 


aids and services. For information or to request such assistance, please call the City Hall at (608) 873-6677. 


 


By: Mayor Donna Olson, Council President Michael Engelberger 








 


 


  COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 


Date/Time:  Tuesday, January 27, 2015 @ 7:00 P.M. 


Location:  Council Chambers at the Public Safety Building 


Members: Michael Engelberger, Sid Boersma, Ron Christianson, Eric Hohol, Greg Jenson, 


Paul Lawrence, Tom Majewski, Tom Selsor, Tricia Suess, Tim Swadley, Sonny 


Swangstu, Pat O’Connor 


 


 


CALL TO ORDER 


 


The Mayor called the meeting of the Common Council to order at 7:00 pm. 


 


Roll Call, Communications, and Presentations:  


 


The Clerk called the roll and noted that 11 alderpersons were present, Sonny Swangstu was absent and 


excused. 


 


Jerry Gryttenholm was present and gave a presentation in regards to the Norwegian Cultural Heritage 


Center. He noted that there would be a genealogy lab available to citizens so that they could research 


their heritage. He talked about the various exhibits that would be available throughout the Heritage 


Center, including the story of the journey for immigrants coming from Norway to Stoughton. The 


opening of the Heritage Center is still uncertain, but is hopeful to have the grand opening in time for 


Syttende Mai.  


 


The Clerk noted that the Primary for District #2 only will be February 17, 2015. She also noted that the 


Voter ID requirement would not be in effect.  


 


Mayor Olson proclaimed the week of February 2, 2015 to February 6, 2015 to be National School 


Counseling Week. 


 


Dan Glynn, from the Parks and Recreation Department, is being awarded a scholarship to pay all of the 


expenses to attend the Aspen Institute Roundtable on Physical Literacy in Washington DC. 


 


Kettle Park West Update 


 


Planning Director Scheel stated that staff has been participating in various construction 


coordination meetings with the Kettle Park West Team and staff from the Department of Natural 


Resources, Department of Transportation and Capital Area Regional Planning Commission. 


 


 


Minutes and Reports: The following minutes and reports were entered into the record: 


Food Pantry Committee ( 10/8/2014), Opera House Board  (12/2/2014), Arts Council (12/17/2014), 


Public Works Committee (11/18/2014) , Tree Commission (11/12/2014),  Utilities Committee 


(11/20/2014) , Finance Committee (1/13/2015),  Utilities Financial Summary & Utilities Check Register 


Summary. 


  


 







 


 


 


Public Comment Period:   
 


Alan Porter; 3269 Lee South Ct; McFarland;  Spoke in favor of allowing the keeping of pigeons. 


Ram Miro; 2660 Smithfield Dr; Fitchburg; Spoke in favor of allowing the keeping of pigeons. 


Rosalie Bjelde; 101 W Broadway St; Spoke in favor of allowing the keeping of pigeons. 


Richard Bjelde; 101 W Broadway St; Spoke in favor of allowing the keeping of pigeons. 


 


CONSENT AGENDA 


 


Approval of Council minutes  from the January 13, 2015 Council meeting: 


Motion by Lawrence to approve the minutes from January 13, 2015 Council meeting, second by 


Christianson. Motion carried unanimously 11-0.  


 


 


OLD BUSINESS 


 


O-1-2015-   Request by Milestone Senior Living to Rezone 2208 and 2300 Lincoln Avenue 


from PB – Planned Business to I – Institutional. The Planning Commission held a public 


hearing and reviewed this request on December 8, 2014.  The applicant is requesting to rezone 


these 2 properties and in the near future combine them to allow construction of a Senior Living 


complex to accommodate a 20-unit Community Based Residential Facility and a 20-unit 


Residential Care Apartment Complex.  Notices have been sent to all property owners within 300 


feet of these properties.  A class 2 notice has been published in the Courier Hub.  A conditional 


use process will also run concurrently (Jan 27
th


 Council agenda) with this request to allow the 


proposed community based residential facility and residential care apartment complex.  The 


ordinance, application and related materials are provided.     SECOND READING 


 


Motion by Christianson to approve the rezoning for Milestone Senior Living Center, second by Hohol. 


Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 11-0. 


  


NEW BUSINESS 


 


R-2-2015 - Request by Milestone Senior Living for a Conditional Use Permit to allow a 


Community Based Residential Facility (CBRF) and Residential Care Apartment Complex 


(RCAC) at 2208 and 2300 Lincoln Avenue. The Planning Commission held a public hearing 


and reviewed this request on December 8, 2014.  The applicant is proposing to construct a 40 


unit senior living facility.  A 20-unit CBRF and 20-unit RCAC are allowable as conditional uses 


within the Institutional district.  The uses, values and enjoyment of other property in the 


neighborhood for purposes already permitted are in no foreseeable manner substantially impaired 


or diminished by establishment or operation of this proposed conditional use.  The resolution, 


application and related materials are provided.   


 


Motion by Christianson to approve the Conditional Use Permit for Milestone Senior Living 


Center, second by Hohol. Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 11-0. 


 


R-3-2015 - Request by the American Legion, Sonny Swangstu for extra-territorial 







 


 


jurisdictional approval of a certified survey map (CSM) for a land division at the northwest 


corner of County Highway B and Country Club Road for a future Veterans Memorial 


Park, Town of Pleasant Springs. The Planning Commission reviewed this request on January 


12, 2015.  The City of Stoughton has approval authority for land divisions within the 1 ½ mile 


extra-territorial jurisdictional area from City borders.  The resolution and CSM are provided.   


 


Motion by Christianson to approve the extra-territorial jurisdictional request for a certified 


survey map for the construction of a Veterans Memorial Park, second by Hohol. Christianson 


noted that the park would by approximately 2.5 acres and it will honor all of the different 


services. Motion carried 10-0, Jenson abstained.   


 


 


R-4-2015 - Request by Rob Boettcher, Midwest Construction Materials for conditional use 


permit (CUP) and site plan approval for an Outdoor Storage accessory use expansion at 


220 Business Park Circle. The Planning Commission and Business Park North Committee held 


a public hearing and reviewed this request on January 12, 2015.  The zoning ordinance was 


recently amended to allow outdoor storage as a conditional accessory use within the planned 


industrial district.  The applicant is proposing to expand the existing outdoor storage area at 220 


Business Park Circle which includes fencing and landscaping for screening and stormwater 


management.  There are plans to construct a new building on the site in the future.  The site 


meets all zoning and covenant requirements.  The resolution, staff review letter and related 


materials are provided.   


 


Motion by Christianson to approve the conditional use permit for Rob Boettcher, second by 


Lawrence. Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 11-0. 


 


R-5-2015- Request by Purple Ocean LLC for a conditional use permit (CUP) approval for 


an Indoor Commercial Entertainment use (restaurant) at 208 W. Main Street. The 


Planning Commission held a public hearing and reviewed this request on January 12, 2015.  The 


applicant is proposing to open a take-out only restaurant at 208 W. Main Street.  The uses, 


values and enjoyment of other property in the neighborhood for purposes already permitted are 


in no foreseeable manner substantially impaired or diminished by establishment or operation of 


this proposed conditional use.  The resolution and related materials are provided.   


 


Motion by Christianson to approve the conditional use permit for Purple Ocean, LLC, second 


by Lawrence. Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 11-0. 


 


 


 


R-6-2015 - Request by Nicole Hines and Jordan Tilleson for conditional use permit (CUP) 


approval for a Commercial Animal Boarding (Dog Daycare) use at 300 Business Park 


Circle. The Planning Commission and Business Park North Committee held a public hearing 


and reviewed this request on January 12, 2015.  This request is only for a conditional use permit 


to allow Commercial Animal Boarding (Dog Daycare) at 300 Business Park Circle.  The 


applicants have an offer to purchase for this property from the City with plans to construct a 







 


 


building in the near future.   The resolution, staff review letter and related materials are 


provided.  


 


Motion by Christianson to approve the conditional use permit for Nicole Hines and Jordan 


Tilleson, second by Engelberger. This parcel would be sold and at the time of closing the 


building would have to be erected within 18 months. Motion carried 10-0, Lawrence abstained.  


 


R-10-2015- Authorizing and directing the proper City official(s) to enter into an 


agreement with Strang, INC. for architectural services related to remodeling the Police 


Dispatch Center.  


 


Motion by Christianson to approve the agreement with Strang, INC for the police dispatch 


center remodel, second by Swadley. Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 11-0. 


 


R-11-2015-  Mayor’s committee appointment of Jeff Cunningham to the Board of 


Appeals. 


 


Motion by Lawrence, to approve the appointment of Jeff Cunningham to the Board of Appeals, 


second by Christianson. Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 11-0. 


 


R-12-2015-  Request by Rosalie Bjelde to amend the zoning code to allow the keeping of 


pigeons in residential districts. The planning commission reviewed this request on January 12, 


2015 and voted to recommend Council deny the request to amend the zoning code to allow the 


keeping of pigeons due to the potential for neighborhood nuisance and since only one property 


owner has requested the change.  The resolution and related materials are provided.   


 


Motion by Christianson to approve the zoning code to allow the keeping of pigeons, second by 


Lawrence. Christianson noted that the Planning Commission did vote to deny the creation of 


this ordinance with a vote of 5-1. Lawrence and Engelberger both stated that they are in favor of 


the creation of the ordinance. Hohol stated that he is opposed due to the fact that the proposed 


ordinance would allow 75 pigeons to be kept and worries about allowing such a large number. 


Christianson noted that there isn’t an ordinance available to be voted on, but rather the approval 


would allow the creation of an ordinance. Rosalie Bjelde then noted that she only wanted to 


have 50 birds and that is 50 pigeons is the maximum number allowed for racing. Hohol noted 


that this number did come from the Public Safety committee and that is the number of birds 


would remain at 75 he would be opposed. Motion by Lawrence to direct the resolution to the 


Planning Commission to change the number of birds from 75 to 50, second by Boersma. Motion 


passed 8-3 by a roll call vote, with Christianson, Selsor, and Swadley voting no. Original 


motion was then reread by Mayor Olson and the original motion passed 9-2 by a roll call vote, 


with Christianson and Swadley voting no. 


 


R-13-2015- Mayor’s committee appointment of Bill Amundson to the Stoughton Arts 


Council. 


 


Motion by Lawrence to approve the appointment of Bill Amundson to the Arts Council, second 


by Suess. Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 11-0. 







 


 


 


R-14-2015- Authorizing and directing the proper city officials to approve the City of 


Stoughton (Stoughton Utilities) ATCLLC (American Transmission Company) 


Restructuring Option.  
 


Motion by Hohol to approve the ATCLLC Restructuring Option, second by Christianson. 


Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 11-0. 


 


R-15-2015- Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve a Department 


of Natural Resources River Management Grant for the riverbank restoration in Division 


Street Park on the Yahara River.  
 


Motion by Engelberger to approve the resolution to pursue the DNR Grant for the Riverbank 


Restoration , second by Suess. Engelberger noted that the grant would allow the restoration of 


the riverbank and to deter further erosion. Tom Lynch, Parks & Recreation Director addressed 


the Council and explained that bank is being eroded and that the grant would allow for the 


stabilization of that bank. The grant would also allow that area to be more useful to the 


community and to save the bank from further deterioration. Majewski wondered why the Public 


Works Committee wasn’t involved in the process. Engelberger noted that on the Public Works 


Committee did discuss and approve this issue last year. Tom Lynch also noted that the grant 


money that would be matched by the Parks & Recreation CIP fund. Motion carried 9-1, with 


Majewski voting no. 


 


Alderperson Selsor left the meeting at 8:30PM. 


 


R-16-2015- Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to adopt the new permit 


procedure for Issuing Permits to Prevent Construction and Installation in Street Right of 


Way. 
 


Motion by Majewski to approve the new permitting procedure, to prevent construction in the 


city right of way, second by Lawrence. Planning Director Scheel noted that the new procedure 


would prevent homeowners from building in the city right of way. Motion carried unanimously 


by acclamation 10-0. 


 


R-17-2015-  Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to allow the split rail 


fence at 103 E McKinley St to remain in place, however, the homeowner must obtain the 


necessary legal documentation and absorb the related costs that are involved with 


obtaining the legal documents.  
 


Motion by Majewski to approve the split rail fence located at 103 E McKinley St, second by 


Christianson. Majewski explained that there was a miscommunication with the homeowner 


when they built their fence and that the homeowner requests that the fence stay in place until a 


time comes when the city needs that property. If the resolution is approved the attorney would 


have to draft an agreement with the home owner to allow the City the ability to use the right of 


way if necessary.  Motion carried by a roll call vote 9-1, Engelberger voting no.   


 







 


 


  


ADJOURNMENT 


 


Motion by Lawrence to adjourn, second by Suess. Motion carried unanimously by acclamation 


10-0. Mayor Olson adjourned the meeting of the Common Council at 8:58pm. 


 








 
 


RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL 


 
Confirming the Mayor’s Committee Appointment to the Commission on Aging. 


Committee Action: N/A 


 


 


 


Committee Action:  


  


Fiscal Impact: 


N/A 


 


 
File Number: 


 
R- 21-2015 


 
Date Adopted:  February 10, 2015                                  


 
WHEREAS, the Mayor has submitted the appointment of Nancy Hoffman to the Stoughton 


Commission on Aging for the Council confirmation; and 


 


WHEREAS, Nancy Hoffman will be appointed to the fill the remainder of Ralph Baumbach’s term on 


the Commission of Aging, ending April 2016. 


  


 


BE IT RESOLVED that the Common Council of the City of Stoughton confirms the Mayor’s 


appointment of Nancy Hoffman to the Stoughton Commission on Aging. 


 


 


 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                             


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 
 


 


 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     


 


 








 
City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton WI  53589 


 
 


RESOLUTION OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE 


 
Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the request to move the Park Street 


Project from the year 2015 and place in the year 2016 and allow the funds of $104,500.00 to be 


utilized towards the Washington & Fifth Street Project.    
Committee 


Action: 


 
Public Works  Motion carried  4-0 (with Mayor voting yes) 


Finance Department   
Fiscal Impact: $ -0- 
 
File Number: 


 
R- 18 -2015 


 
Date Introduced: 


 
February 10, 2015 


 
WHEREAS, the City budgeted $869,000 in the 2015 CIP for three construction projects 1) Washington 


& Fifth Streets, 2) South Alley and 3) Park Street.   


 


WHEREAS, Stoughton Utilities is not going to be able to work in conjunction with the Street 


Department on Park Street due to other water project priorities and Utilities does have Park Street in 


their CIP for 2016 and; 


 


WHEREAS, the estimated construction costs on the Washington & Fifth Street project is projected to 


be higher than the budgeted funds requested;  


 


WHEREAS, your Public Works Committee met on January 20, 2015 and recommends that the Park 


Street project be moved to 2016 and allow the $104,500 to be used for the Washington & Fifth Streets 


project, 


 


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be 


hereby directed and authorized to move the Park Street Project from 2015 to 2016 and allow the 


$104,500 to be used for the Washington & Fifth Streets project. 


 


 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                             


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 
 


 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     
 

















		R-18-15 Park Street Construction Project Revision.pdf

		R-18-2015 Backup.pdf






 
 


 


RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL 


 
Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve a Temporary Class “B”/Class “B” 


Retailer’s License to Stoughton Chamber of Commerce. 


 
Committee Action: 


 
Public Safety recommends approval 3-0 


 
  
 
File Number: 


 
R-22-2015 


 
Date Introduced: 


 
February 10, 2015 


 
WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the City to approve an Application for a Temporary Class 


“B”/Class “B” Retailer’s License to the Stoughton Chamber of Commerce for the Syttende Mai Beer 


Gardens. 


 


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on January 28, 2015 to consider the terms of the 


Application for a Temporary Class “B”/Class “B” Retailer’s License, and recommends approval, now 


therefore  


 


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be 


hereby directed and authorized to execute the Temporary Class “B”/Class “B” Retailer’s License based 


on no fines or fees due to the City of Stoughton, attached hereto and incorporated as part of this 


resolution, between the City of Stoughton and the Stoughton Chamber of Commerce. 


 


 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                             


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 
 


 


 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     


 


 
 



























January 28, 2015 
 
Just some thoughts about the addition of an adult beverage area to Syttende Mai this year. These are my 
personal opinions and observations and I am not representing any of the groups I’m involved with or my 
work.  
 
I was able to go out to Nordic Fest this year for the first time. I had met with the Winneshiek County 
Convention and Visitors Bureau Executive Director Charlene Selbee and Nordic Fest President Randy 
Schissel earlier in the summer and then again that weekend. They also had been in a similar situation that 
Stoughton was- basically a dry festival, lots of tradition, but were really lacking in the actual festival being 
able to generate any funds. Randy said the move to have an area with beer and music was not well 
received at first and there were many concerns about competing with main street bars, if it would be a 
gathering place for drunks and trouble, hours it would be open, noise and ect. They worked through many 
of the concerns and tried to address many of the issues various groups raised. Fifteen years later, he felt 
that without it, the festival would be in some serious financial difficulty. He went through the whole process 
they went through, how they addressed people's concerns and offered other information and I think his 
perspective and experience would be good for Stoughton decision makers to hear. I have been trying to 
get Randy and Charlene up to Stoughton to meet with the Chamber Board and Syttende Mai committee 
as the two towns have so much in common- challenges and good things. But Randy travels a lot for work 
and it just hasn't worked out. 
 
The way they handle it is locating the area about 2 blocks off of the Main Street. They call the area 
“Canopy 5” and not a beer tent or garden. It is open Friday and Saturday nights – 5 PM – midnight. You 
pay $5/night or buy a wristband to get in both nights. The beer sales are paid for separately. Nordic Fest 
gets 10% and two non-profits run the event. There are two colors of wrist bands- one for under 21 and 
one for over 21 years of age. They had a polka band when we were there Friday late afternoon and from 
the program, it looks like a country/rock classic band Friday night and then a classic rock and then rock 
act on Saturday. Actually if you didn't know it was there, you probably wouldn't even realize they had a 
beer garden area. They had it fenced in completely, a check in point with ID checks, and then I think they 
bought tickets and then turned in the ticket for beer. It was orderly and didn't seem to be an issue. 
 
I know Stoughton has had a tradition of a dry festival and a dry Stoughton Junior Fair. But also both 
groups have struggled to bring in revenue. I don't think we need to have a beer tent like some 
communities do - open from the start until the very end. But it would be nice to have somewhere in the 
downtown area for some socializing and that everyone wouldn't have to be crammed into the 3-4 bars that 
are downtown. For the food stands on Saturday night, it really slows down when everyone either goes to 
the bars, home or out to the eating places on the west side of town. Since so many non-profits rely on 
Syttende Mai for their annual fundraising, the longer we can keep people downtown, especially on 
Saturday night, the better for them to grab food at a stand and then meet friends and enjoy a beverage 
while visiting. 
 
So I think with some limited hours and some control, it could work in Stoughton. I'm not on either the Syttende 
Mai Committee or the Chamber Board but I know both are limited in fund raising efforts. But this wouldn’t just 
help Syttende Mai or the Chamber, it would help all groups financially. It will also give our out-of-town guests a 
place to enjoy a beverage and food rather than going back to a hotel, into Madison, or just not staying. Many 
ask where the grounds are as they are used to having that option at other festivals. If the area was marketed 
and called something that communicates that it is for visiting, seeing friends, and socializing vs. just drinking- I 
think that will make a huge difference. It could provide that meeting place for those that want to see people, 
visit and take in the festival and still support the groups. With adequate tables and chairs, it would provide a 
venue that differs from a beer tent setting.  
 
So just a few of my thoughts about it and that I feel it should have some careful consideration given to 
exploring the ways the revenue could really help out the festival, Chamber, and all of our non-profits and other 
businesses for the weekend. 
 
Darlene Arneson   





		R-22-2015 Syttende Mai Temp Liquor Lic.pdf

		R-22-2015 Syttende Mai Temp Liquor Lic.pdf
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		Darlene Arneson- Thoughts on Syttende Mai beer sales.pdf






 
 


 


RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL 


 
Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve a Special Event License for the 


Chamber of Commerce Syttende Mai Celebration 


 
Committee Action: 


 
Approved by Public Safety 3-0 


 
  
 
File Number: 


 
R-23-2015 


 
Date Introduced: 


 
February 10, 2015 


 
WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the City to approve an Application for a Special Event License 


for the Chamber of Commerce Syttende Mai Celebration to be held May 16, 2015, 


 


WHEREAS, your Public Safety Committee met on January 28, 2015 to consider the terms of the 


Application for a Special Event License, and recommends approval, now therefore  


 


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be 


hereby directed and authorized to execute the Special Event License contingent on no fines or fees due 


to the City of Stoughton and that all necessary permits have been approved, attached hereto and 


incorporated as part of this resolution, between the City of Stoughton and the Stoughton Chamber of 


Commerce. 


 


 


 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                             


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 
 


 


 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     


 


 
 











































 


 


 


 


 


Syttende Mai Mission Statement 
 


Syttende Mai is a three-day festival promoting the community of Stoughton 


and celebrating it Norwegian heritage. 


 


The Syttende Mai Committee is a committee of the Stoughton Chamber of 


Commerce that plans, coordinates, and promotes the Syttende Mai Festival. 


 


 


 


The Purpose of the Festival Is: 
 


• To cultivate the love and understanding of Norwegian culture 


 


• To provide fundraising opportunities for local civic and social  


 organizations 


 


• To provide wholesome entertainment and activities for the entire family 


 


• To promote volunteerism and cooperation between local businesses,  


 civic organizations and the public 


 


• To positively promote Stoughton 


 


• To financially support the Chamber of Commerce  


 


 


 


Updated August 2013 
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